
  CHRIS DAVIS, E.A. 
Licensed to Practice Before the IRS    
Income Tax, Business or Personal    

(Prior Year Returns Also) 
Year Round Bookkeeping & Payroll 

594-1075  Main Street     Wolcott                    

BOB'S SUPERMARKET  

Complete Line of Groceries  
Fresh Cut Meats  

"Open 7 Days a Week"  
                     12030 Park Lane  Wolcott, NY    594-9535 

Open 7 Days                                            594 - 8031 
 

WOLCOTT BUILDING SUPPLY 
AND HOME CENTER 

Everything for Building 
 

11838 W. Main Street             Wolcott, NY 14590 

 
 
 

 
      

Serving Lunch 11:30-2:30 PM  
Dinner 4:30 PM  

* Sunday Dinner from noon * 

ST. THOMAS  
CEMETERY 
Red Creek, NY 

Blessed Trinity Parish 
 Cemetery plots available.  

Please call 315-594-9430 for more infor-

With 12 Locations To Serve You! 
LNB Wolcott Office 

5996 New Hartford Street ~ 315.594.6002 
Bank with LNB.com 

 
 

BONNIE CASTLE FARM 
BED AND BREAKFAST 

Hosted by Georgia Pendleton 
6603 Bonnie Castle Road 

Wolcott, NY   14590 
 315-587-2273 

Featuring: Individual rooms, suites,  
full breakfast, spa, boat slips and 

more. 

2019-2020 Pastoral Council  
 

William AuClair 315-529-2742   
Kevin Rice 315-754-7023 

Rosemary Seymour 315-594-6037:Vice Chair 
Marie Smith 315-591-1051: Secretary 

 
 

2019-2020 Finance Council  
Mary Capone (non-voting) 585-281-7440 

Dan Arcadi 315-947-2034 
Robin Delf 315-594-2602   
Susie Gallo 315-594-2114   

Doug Jablonski 315-594-6962 

The Pastoral Staff 

Rev. David Tedesche, Pastor Fr.David.Tedesche@dor.org 
 www.catholicpatrimony.com 
Rev. Matthew Walter,   Fr.Matthew.Walter@dor.org 
 Parochial Vicar 
Mary Capone   Mary.Capone@dor.org 
    Regional Finance Director 
Lisette Bricco   Lisette.Bricco@dor.org 
 Director of Religious Education  
Maureen Mahoney                mauree315@aol.com          
 Faith Formation & Youth Ministry Coordinator 
Kathy Sanzotta    Housekeeping 
Mary DeLisio, Secretary   Mary.DeLisio@dor.org 
Terry VanFleet    Terry.vanfleet@dor.org 

    Liturgical Musician 

Catholic Charities of Wayne County 
We Gladly Serve All People! 

Counseling, Assistance, Empowerment, 
and Advocacy! 

180 E. Union St., Newark, NY 14513     
315-331-4867 

Check out our website!   
www.ccwayne.org 

Enjoy Eucharistic exposition at the times 
and locations below 

Sundays 

Newark (9 am - Noon) 

Lyons (9 am - 11 am) 

Clyde (11 am - 2 pm) 

Tuesdays 

Wolcott (6 pm - 8 pm) 

Prayer for Our Troops 
Sam Interlichia — Marines 
Noah Foro — Air Force 
Bryan Wetzel — Air Force 
 

Lord, hold our troops in Your loving hands. 
Protect them as they protect us. 

Bless them and their families for the selfless acts they perform for us in our 
times of need, and give them peace.   

I ask this in the name of Jesus, Our Lord and Savior. 
 AMEN 

“Now accepting insur-
ance for mental health 
counseling.” 

  for a healthy body and mind… 

12044 East Main Street 
Wolcott, NY   14590 
315-923-4033 
info@lakeshorewellness.org 
www.lakeshorewellness.org 

   *   Counseling 
   *   Personal Life Coaching 
   *   Energy Healing 
   *   Massage Therapy 
   *   Acupuncture 

 

Saint Michael the Archangel, defend us in battle. 
Be our protection against the wickedness and snares of the 

Devil. 
May God rebuke him, we humbly pray, 

And do thou, O Prince of the heavenly hosts, 
By the power of God, cast into hell Satan,  

And all the evil spirits,  
Who prowl about the world seeking the ruin of souls. 

Amen 
 

Catholic Community of the 

Blessed Trinity                                

Saint Jude • Saint Mary Magdalene • Saint Thomas 
                              580 Main Street            15 Northup Avenue             6927 Main Street 
                          Fair Haven NY 13156        Wolcott NY 14590               Red Creek NY 13143 

Parish Office: moved to 43 W. DeZeng St., Clyde, NY 14433 
314-902-4130 

Check out our website: www.ccblessedtrinity.org! 
 

 

Our Parish Mission Statement  
 

We, the people of Blessed Trinity Parish, come from  di-
verse backgrounds and are working together to learn, 
live and spread the Roman Catholic Faith. We support 
one another on this journey of faith by studying the Gos-
pel, celebrating the sacraments, especially the Eucharist, 
and nurturing the spiritual growth of all. Our pledge is to 
consistently strive to build an ever-stronger parish family 
where the word of God is proclaimed, studied, and inte-
grated into daily living, where we worship in prayer and 
in sacrament the presence of God in our midst, and 
where we witness the Gospel through our actions of care 
and concern for the needs of those around us.  
 

All public Masses throughout the diocese 
have been suspended until further notice. 
Father Tedesche and Father Walter will be 
covering all scheduled Mass intentions in 
their daily private Mass. 
 
Once public Masses recommence, Blessed 
Trinity Parish office hours will be Mondays 
from 9 am until noon in the basement of 
St. Mary Magdalene. Outside these office 
hours, calls should be directed to the parish 
offices in Clyde at 315-902-4130. 

 

Fourth Sunday of  Easter  

May 3, 2020 

 

Living in Grace through the Sacraments  
 

 

      Sacrament of Baptism. We share in your joy as we welcome 
the newest member of your family into God’s family, the Church. 

Our Parish offers Baptism Preparation Program to parents, with 

godparents, who wish to share their faith with their child. To regis-
ter, please call the Parish Office.  
 
    Sacrament of Reconciliation. Persevere on the journey to holi-

ness: Say “No” to sin and “Yes” to God’s love, mercy and for-
giveness: Tuesdays at St. Mary Magdalene from 7 pm to 8 pm in 

the cry room or call the Parish Office to make an appointment.  
 
    Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick. Jesus continues his 

healing ministry through his Church. If you or any parishioner is 
ill at home, in the hospital or the nursing home, and desires to 

celebrate this sacrament of healing, call the Parish Office to sched-
ule a visit.  
 
   Sacrament of the Eucharist.  Ministry suspended until after the 

pandemic. 
 
   Sacrament of Confirmation. Our young parishioners who wish 

to prepare to receive the gift of the Holy Spirit in the sacrament of 
Confirmation must be enrolled in a 2 year preparation program in 

Religious Education. Adults must call the rectory. 
 
    Sacrament of Marriage. You and your fiancé are called to mir-
ror the love of Jesus for his Church! Please contact the Parish Of-

fice at least six months before the intended date of your wedding 
so we can help you prepare for this wonderful sacrament of com-

mitted love. 
 
   Sacrament of Holy Orders. Do pray for vocations to the or-

dained priesthood and permanent deaconate. It is our common 
obligation to raise vocations—ordained, religious, married, sin-

gle—in the Church. Now do you happen to know if and when our 
parish has produced an ordained priest for our diocese? 
 
   Are You a Visitor or a Newcomer? Welcome and we are glad 

you’re here to worship with us!  

Please note St. Thomas  
in Red Creek is open Sundays  

from 8:30 to 10:30 am 
and St. Mary Magdalene is open 

from 10:30 am until noon. 

Pray the Rosary for the Month of May 
 
Please see the insert inside this bulletin 
for the special prayers the Pope has re-
quested. 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=shopping+cart+clip+art&view=detail&id=3826BF7AAACBF97BF09A61CDD01C7F40DE2DC5F3&first=0&FORM=IDFRIR
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=shopping+cart+clip+art&view=detail&id=3826BF7AAACBF97BF09A61CDD01C7F40DE2DC5F3&first=0&FORM=IDFRIR
mailto:info@lakeshorewellness.or
http://www.lakeshorewellness.org


Now Sacrificial Giving is Easier Than Ever 
 

Your generosity makes a difference! Online giving helps The Catholic Community of the Blessed Trinity Parish to save time and 

money. Recurring donations help us to plan and give us financial predictability 

Sacrificial Giving –3 options 
#1) Bill Pay is Blessed Trinity’s Preferred Method of giving for electronic contributions from your own checking or savings account. 

This method is convenient and there is no cost to the parish. Your bank’s bill payment service allows you to set up single or recur-

ring payments directly from your account. Use the following information: Payee: The Catholic Community of the Blessed Trinity 

Mailing Address: The Catholic Community of the Blessed Trinity P.O. Box 499 Ontario, NY 14519 Note Field: specific purpose for 

the donation. (i.e. Your Envelope Number or Sunday Offering 

# 2 : Check or Money Order 

Check or Money Orders should be made payable to The Catholic Community of the Blessed Trinity and mailed to: P.O. Box 499 

Ontario, NY 14519 In the Memo Field: Note Purpose: i.e...your envelope number or write Sunday Offering if you don’t know it. 

#3: Mobile Giving Via Text Message Is Now Available! 

1. Text Give to: 315-259-1662 2. Fellow the prompts 3. Register your credit or debit card (first time only) Donors can use Visa, 

Mastercard, American Express, Discover, and Diners Club and debit cards with a Visa or MasterCard logo. You will have the option 

to also set up single or recurring donations until you stop them. 

COVID Food Pantry Donation 
As a result of the COVID-19 virus many of you have asked how you can help families in need of support. 
We have been in contact with the local food cupboards as the need for food has increased. Providing a 
monetary donation will continue to keep everyone safe and distanced, while still providing critical support 
in our community. If you would prefer to donate goods, please reach out directly to the food cupboard. If 
you have any questions, please contact Marie Smith (315-591-1051) or Pam AuClair (315-529-2742). We 
would like to thank you again for your generosity when it comes to donations and supporting our commu-
nity!!! 
 
Red Creek Community Food Pantry (315-754-0063) 
~ make check payable to: Red Creek Community Food Pantry 
~ mail to: Red Creek Community Food Pantry 

        PO Box 313 
                 Red Creek, NY 13143 
 

Wolcott Presbyterian Church (315-594-8556) 
~ make check payable to: Wolcott Council of Churches with Food Account in the memo 
~ mail check to: Wolcott Presbyterian Church 
                           11988 West Main Street 
                           Wolcott, NY 14590 
 
Fair Haven Food Cupboard (315-947-6233) 
~ make check payable to Fair Haven Community Church with Food Pantry Ministry in the memo  
~ mail to: 14463 Richmond Avenue  
                 Fair Haven, NY 13064 

Confession Times 
Confessions will be heard in the sacristies of St. Michael’s church, Newark and St. John’s 
church, Clyde, from 11 am until 12 Noon on Sunday (for as long as we are closed down be-
cause of the pandemic.) 
Fr. Tedesche will be hearing confessions in the crying room of St. Mary Magdalene’s 
church, Wolcott, Tuesday nights from 7 pm until 8pm. 

Please pray for: 
 

Michael VanFleet, Kevin Mahoney, Jill Virts, Lee Poole, JoAnne Nichols, Mary Lou Adams, Ray Ter-
ry, Peg Soule, Joanne Knapp, Ann Minosh, Bill McHenry, Danny Dreschler, Shirley Howell, Jeanine 
Gagnon, and all of our Parishioners who are ill, at home or in the hospital. 

From the desk of Fr. Walter: 
My Dear People,  
 April showers bring May flowers. We all know this children’s expression which carries truth for those of us in 
the Northern Hemisphere and in temperate climates. Little by little, spring awakens the sleeping earth, and what appears 
dead soon comes to life. In upstate New York, spring is often not very beautiful, sometimes more like winter’s last gasp- 
cold and muddy. April seldom feels like spring for us, and so we might need to repeat this little rhyme to remind our-
selves of the inevitability of blossoms. 
 May has now dawned, and it will not be too long when all of a sudden, there are actually flowers, and buds, and 
the thin, delicate coating of green in the bushes and trees along the road. We who know what a long winter feels like, 
really almost like half of the year for us, appreciate the realization and sensation that life has returned. Grey and brown 
are not the only colors on our horizon.  
 You don’t need to be a farmer or a horticulturist to know that rains and less pleasant weather are needed for the 
life and health of the land, and that a rhythm of growth and death and rebirth is part of the normal cycle.  What we easily 
ignore is how much our spiritual life and our relationship with God needs ‘rain’ to be able to grow, develop and flourish. 
When it rains, very rarely can the sun come out, it is cloudy. God knows that what we need is not an endless supply of 
spiritually sunny days in order to make progress. No doubt, we would prefer that, but happily God is ultimately in charge 
of our spiritual development, not us. He alone knows the destination and how to get there. 
 As spring does begin, albeit cautiously, to make its way into our view, it would be splendid if normal life could 
also begin to resume and we could go back to the way we want things to be. You know as well as I do that this is not 
going to be the case. Flowers may begin to bloom and the weight of a northern New York winter may be lifted, but the 
complications from Covid-19 will not disappear immediately along with it. Life is easier when things are green and 
warm, but we still have to bear this Cross for the time being.  
 This is where we remember that our spiritual life needs ‘bad weather’ to be able to grow. We need to be in situa-
tions which force us to put our trust in God and turn to him more insistently and intensely. When things go well, (and 
this is true for all of us), we can easily take God, or any of His blessings, for granted. We can go on autopilot and begin 
to ‘vegetate’. Trials and challenges shake us up, often humble us (or should), and make our dependence on the Provi-
dence and care of our heavenly Father our first line of defense. 
 If rainy days without the light of the sun are needed for the blossoming of our spiritual life, we are, however, not 
plants. It is not a question of mindlessly submitting to exterior circumstances with a resigned stoicism. For this growth to 
take place, we must actively and intentionally cultivate the above dispositions. In other words, we must pray more, and 
open our hearts to a supernatural outlook on things; supernatural in the way God sees things, for our ultimate salvation 
and spiritual growth. God wants our faith, hope and love for Him to grow. He wants us to detach ourselves from sin and 
any obstacles which keep us from Him. He wants to be truly “number one” in our hearts and lives. 
 To allow the problems that we experience from the Covid-19 epidemic to help us come closer to God, and not 
destroy our happiness and well being, there has to be a special prayer we make in addition to praying for those sick, 
without jobs, and for its end. We must pray daily that God will use this situation for our good and for the spiritual good 
of the world. All trials carry within them the seed of deeper conversion and greater trust in God’s power and love. Many, 
many people in the world have forgotten God and live as if He did not exist. They don’t honor Him, obey Him, or love 
Him. This is not good. The insecurity that we are now facing can go two ways: it can make them go farther from God or 
begin to turn to Him. Our prayers can be the instrument of healing. Not just healing from this sickness, but the healing of 
hearts to turn to Jesus in a time when human fragility is clear. 
 The awakening of new life and of flowers in May is one of the reasons that this month is dedicated to Mary. She 
is the most beautiful flower of God which blossomed in the long winter of sin which held the human race in darkness 
until Christ came. There is no life without motherhood, and what life there is needs mothers to nurture and protect it. 
There is no spiritual life without the maternal care of Mary, who guards and protects the life of Jesus, the life of grace, 
within us. 
 The rains of troubles and challenges may continue to fall, even if the cold rains of April have given way to the 
gentle advent of spring. These ‘rains’ can be the very means God uses, for us personally and for our world, to make true 
faith in Him blossom more deeply and more strongly. We pray therefore that Our Immaculate Mother, Mary most holy, 
cultivates this trust and hope in God in each of us. She is at the right hand of her risen and divine Son. She is also at our 
side in every need. All hell fears her, but we should not. She is the Mother of fair love. It is only fair then that we love 
her!  
Fr Walter 


